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Focus Week: 
 

Monday 29th June:  
Year 8 Willen Lake 

Year 9 Leicester Space 
Tuesday 30th June:  
Year 9 Oxford Museums 
Wednesday 1st July:  
Year 7 Neasden Mandir  
Hindu Temple 
Year 8 Imperial War Museum 
Year 9 Oxford Museum 
Thursday 2nd July: 
Year 8 Imperial War Museum 
Year 9 Green Park 
Friday 3rd July 
Year 7 Whipsnade Zoo 
Year 9 Leicester Space 

Don’t forget to return your forms as 
soon as possible! 

Note from the Headteacher: 
The return from Christmas seems only yesterday and here we are marking the half-
way point of the academic year. Thank you to all parents who completed surveys at 
the Parent Consultation Evenings this half term, just under 300 surveys have been 
returned so far with the remaining three year groups to be seen on the dates below 
before the Easter break: 

 Thursday 27th February 2020—Sixth Form Parent Consultation Evening 

 Thursday 12th March 2020—Year 9  Parent Consultation Evening 

 Thursday 26th March 2020—Year 7 Parent Consultation Evening 

Year 8 students have had plenty of opportunities to hear about their GCSE options 
and will by now have opted for their top four subjects along with one reserve. The 
Options Evening was extremely well attended and feedback positive. As promised 
on the evening the presentation from Miss Smith, Head of Year 8, is on the school 
website: www.johncolet.co.uk/parents/ - along with those from the information 
evenings for other year groups earlier in the year. 

Well done to Year 13 students on completing their mock exams, the results of 
which have been published. This half term break should be seen as an excellent 
opportunity for students in Year 11 and Year 13 to make headway with their revi-
sion spending at least five hours per day (the same as the time spent in lessons on a 
normal school day) revising—the exams seem a long way off, but the more times a 
topic is revisited the greater the  chance of it becoming deep knowledge and at 
hand for retrieval when it is most needed. 

Mrs Sinacore and Mrs Fanchi worked tirelessly to ensure the success of the recent 
Careers Fair, which was attended by all Year 10 and 11 students with their teachers 
and many from other year groups during lunchtime. The feedback from the busi-
nesses and employers was very positive and it was great to see so many students 
come away with ideas confirmed or fresh routes opening up. 

By the time students return after the half term holiday, our reception area refur-
bishment will be almost complete and the electrical and fire safety works that com-
menced in August will be drawing to a close. We will be testing the new systems in 
the coming weeks before making full use of the additional functions and improved 
security over the summer term. Have a restful half term break. 

Mr Harty, Headteacher 
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Sixth Form News: 

Our Year 13 students have had a busy start to 2020 as they have taken the mock exams and many have 
finalised their applications to universities around the country. Those considering a different route are 
working hard to complete applications for jobs and training programmes. We wish them all ‘Good Luck’ 
for their various interviews and assessments. 
 
Our Year 12 students are now settled into their Post-16 courses and many have also completed a number 
of hours of community service and varied enrichment activities alongside their studies. Year 12 are soon 
to take on the ‘Big Bucks Sales Challenge’ which sees the students working alongside industry experts to 
present a pitch to a panel in a bid to compete in the final round against other schools. 
 
I am pleased to have received a high number of applications from our Year 11 students and students 
from other local schools who wish to join our Sixth Form in September. More information will be sent to 
those students in the coming weeks. 
 
For more detailed information about life in the JCS Sixth Form please visit the JCS website and read the 
Sixth Form Newsletter issued at the end of each half term. Alternatively, follow us on Twitter 
@JCS_SixthForm. 
 
Mrs Fanchi, 
Head of Sixth Form 
 
 
 

Unifrog: 
A reminder to parents and carers that you can sign up for a free Unifrog account and support your child 
with their ‘next steps’ research into Post 16 courses, university and apprenticeship courses, careers and 
jobs and a whole lot more! The platform gives support in writing CVs, personal statements and applica-
tion letters and provides top tips for finding and preparing for work experience and volunteering. Parents 
should visit www.unifrog.org and register for the first time using the form code ‘parentsjohncolet’ to cre-
ate an account. 
 
Mrs Fanchi, 
Assistant Headteacher 
 

Aylesbury Waterside Theatre: Reviewer Required 

This is a great opportunity for those students wanting to practice non-fiction  

or transactional writing—please see Aylesbury Waterside Theatre’s social  

media for more information. 



Year 7 Plastic Art Competition 
 

As part of a drive to raise funds for recycling bins around the school, the Year 7 council organised 
a competition on 15 January. Entrants were tasked with the challenge of converting materials 
that would normally be put into recycling bins into works of art.  
The aim of the competition was to highlight that, if dealt with correctly, it is possible to create 
something useful out of our waste. Amongst the entrants were a tribute to Judith Kerr’s ‘The 
Tiger Who Came to Tea’, a bottle top butterfly and an animal tower. The winning entry was Rhyd-
ian and Seren’s model of the tiger drinking tea. Well done to the winners, everyone who entered 
and the Year 7 council for organising the competition. 
 

 
Dr P Myatt 

Head of Year 7 

 

   

JCS Sports News 

It has been a busy start to the year with badminton, netball and football fixtures. Please see our 

JCS Sports Newsletter for the latest news, results and successes of our students! 

Adding to our extra-curricular sports clubs is our brand new ‘Fight Klub’. This class is boxing/

fitness to drum ‘n’ bass and commences after half term (Wednesday 26th February) in the sports 

hall from 3.15pm for one hour. It is a lot of fun and proved a real hit with students during last 

years’ Focus Week! Don’t forget you can also follow PE news on Instagram! 
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JCS Careers Week: 

A huge ‘thank you’ to the parents and carers who gave up their time to come to school and deliver short 
talks to students about their jobs and experience in different sectors. If our students can’t see it, they 
can’t be it; so this was a very valuable way of broadening horizons and highlighting a variety of careers. 
From police officers to RAF personnel, IT industry experts to graphic designers, accountants and 
headteachers, the students really enjoyed all of the talks. 
If you missed the opportunity to get involved on this occasion, please do look out for other opportunities 
or contact the school to offer your time to talk to students later in the year.  
The headline event of our week was the JCS Careers Fair which saw more than 25 exhibitors gather in 
the Hall to meet students from right across the school. Students were able to talk to representatives 
from universities, apprenticeship providers, local employers and national organisations about future 
pathways, skills and qualifications. A thank you to all our visitors for coming to support the Careers Fair, 
which is growing each year. 
 
Mrs Fanchi, 
Assistant Headteacher 
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Average R and C points per student  
Autumn Term  

September to December 2019: 

Here is a table of the average recognition and conse-
quence points per child per year group.  
This will enable you to compare the average points with 
your own child. 
 
Mrs Gould, 
Assistant Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 

Year  Recognition Consequence 

7 80 4 

8 70 12 

9 56 8 

10 57 10 

11 42 8 

12 19 1 

13 20 1 

Wendover Junior School 

This half term we have been busy working with students at 

Wendover Junior School. Firstly, Miss King and two of our 

Year 12 students went to the Junior School to judge their 

Year 5 slam poetry competition. We were very impressed 

with the quality of the poetry being produced.  

Our Year 12 Biology students were also involved in helping 

to deliver a Year 5 forensic science day. Our students did 

an excellent job at bringing the topic of DNA to life for the students with them extracting DNA 

from kiwi fruits and linking DNA to crime scenes. 

Finally, a number of Year 9 students have been working with stu-

dents in Year 6 in academic mentoring in both Maths and English. 

Our students have been to the school every Tuesday afternoon 

since November and have worked hard to coach the younger stu-

dents and build their confidence in these core subjects. This has 

contributed to the voluntary work needed for their Bronze Duke 

of Edinburgh award. 

I am very proud of all the contributions our students have made 

and look forward to the next round of primary liaison work, in-

cluding our Year 5 quiz in March 2020. 

Mrs Norris, 
Assistant Headteacher 
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John Colet School 

www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/jcspta 
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TERM DATES 2020  

 
  

Staff Training Days:      Bank Holidays in Term Time: 
Monday 20 April 2020       Friday 8 May 2020 

Tuesday 1 September 2020 

Wednesday 2 September 2020 

Friday 2 October 2020 

 

  
  

 

 

   

SPRING TERM  

Half Term Monday 17 February - Friday 21 February 

Last Day of Term Friday 3 April - finish at 12.15pm 

  

SUMMER TERM  

First Day of Term Tuesday 21 April 

Half Term Monday 25 May - Friday 29 May 

Last Day of Term Friday 17 July - finish at 12.15pm 

  

AUTUMN TERM   

First Day of Term Thursday 3 September—Transition Day for Years 7 and 12 

 Friday 4 September—Term starts for Years 8-11 and 13 

Half Term Monday 26 October— 30 October 

Last Day of Term Friday 18 December 

Please call 01296 623348 or email office@johncolet.co.uk in every day that 
your child is absent from school to help us keep our records up to date - 

Thank you! 
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Don’t forget to bring your water bottle to 
school EVERYDAY!!! 

Keeping hydrated increases focus, energy and relieves fatigue. 
It boosts your immune system and prevents  

headaches. 

Make sure you refill your bottle before school, during break 
time and at lunchtime. 

 

Thank you - Matron  

 



Mobile Phone Policy 

At John Colet we have a ‘no see, no hear’ policy for mobile phones while students are 
on school site. Students are asked to turn off their phones and put them away after 
the final morning bell and are only allowed to use their phones after the final bell of 
the day as they leave.  
 
Students going to after school clubs and activities are permitted to use their phones 
on the school site after 4.00pm. Outside of lessons, time before school, at break and 
lunchtimes is important for socialising and meeting friends; we want to encourage 
students to talk to their friends rather than being attached to their mobile phones. If a student needs to 
contact their parent/carer, they should go to student support where they will be allowed to ring home.  
 
Should you need to contact your son or daughter, please contact the school office and we will get a  
message to the student. Unfortunately, at times parents try to contact students directly which causes 
their phone to go off during lessons, resulting in the student having their phone  
confiscated as per school policy. Students are in school to learn and should not be distracted from this, 
hence we ask that you do not contact them directly during the school day.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We have numerous items of lost property including coats, 
odd shoes and trainers. If you are missing any, please ask 

your son or daughter to come to Matron’s Office -  all  
unclaimed items will be donated to charity at the end of 

term. 
 

 
Thank you - Matron 
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Attendance Matters... 

We are now reaching the half way 
point in the year, and I hope we will 
soon begin to say goodbye to the 
coughs, colds and sickness bugs that 
have been so persistent lately. 
Please remember that it is normal to 
send in your child if they have a cough 
or cold but not if they have sickness or 
diarrhoea (please allow 48 hours). It is 
a great idea to encourage your child to 
throw away any used tissues and to 
wash their hands regularly—this goes 
a long way in preventing the spread of 
germs.  
 
We still see a large number of students arriving late for school each day.  
Students should be on site at 8.27am and in their form rooms ready for registration at 8.30am. 
We do appreciate that traffic is often heavy in the morning with roadworks adding to the congestion. 
Please bear this in mind and allow plenty of time for your journey each day to ensure students arrive on 
time. Please note, that from Monday 24th February 2020, there will be a change to sanctions as a 
result of lateness. For every two ‘lates’ in a week students will be issued with a C3 – after school deten-
tion. This may mean that students may receive more than one detention per week if lateness 
continues. Where a student is late twice or more in a half term, this will also result in a C3 – 
after school detention. 
Good attendance is directly linked to academic achievement and you can support your child in achieving 
their very best by: 
 Not keeping them off school unnecessarily 
 Encouraging them to arrive at school on time 
 Not booking holidays during term time 
 Booking medical appointments outside of school where possible 
 Not keeping them off school for activities such as shopping, looking after other children, birthdays 

or other events 
 Not keeping them off school to avoid detentions, test or where they are reluctant to attend for any 

reason 
If you have any concerns about your child’s attendance—please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Have a great half term.  
Mrs Bull 
Attendance Improvement Officer 
 

Give us a follow us on Social Media! 

We have presence on Social Media— you can find all the latest 

news and highlights on Instagram and Twitter. 
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John Colet School PTA Multi Terrain 

Run... 

If you are looking for a 

challenge while raising 

some much needed funds 

then look no further! 

John Colet School PTA is 

hosting a 5k or 10k multi 

terrain run Sunday 3rd May 

and your school needs you!  

The run starts and finishes at school while run-

ning through the fabulous Wendover Woods—

if you book online now you can take advantage 

of the early bird discount. 

Join Mr Harty, other staff and students in this 

worthy challenge! See page 17 for the details. 
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Pop-Up Art Exhibition Weekend 

Our Year 12 Art students will be exhibiting their work at the forth-

coming Pop-Up Art Weekend at the Chiltern MS Centre over the 

weekend of the 6th-8th March 2020. Their work will be shown 

alongside professional and semi-professional artists. 

This event is now in its 15th year and it has raised almost 

£120,000, providing the Centre with an incredible 3,420 hours of physiotherapy, hydrotherapy, 

oxygen treatment, occupational and complementary therapies to people in the local community 

living with MS. 

Not only can you view the work from our students, you can watch demonstrations from some of 

the artists or simply enjoy lunch, refreshments and delicious cakes from the café. 
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